Cherry Grove Monthly Meeting Minutes Nov 24th, 2013

Moment of Silent Worship and Prayer

Meeting started 12:35

Attendance:

Rob & Toni Woodard, Carolynn & Jon Boehm, Janet & Arden Kinser, Andrea Dyroff, Karen & Ollie Brown, Tom & Brenda Pritchard, Cathy & Rob King, Bonnie Caouette, Marjorie Hammersmith, Camille Robinett. Cleone Jacobson, Jamie Skinner, Dan & Jan Highley, Brian Means, Jan & Dan Davis, Phyllis Burger, Matt Wooley, Ida & Bob Horne.

Review of previous minutes

Elders: Cathy King

Ken Kneedman will be coming in March 2014 to preach.

Presenting Bonnie Caouette for membership to Cherry Grove Friends Church. Approved!!

Christian Ed: Brian Means

Sunday school program will be continued through next summer. No school from Memorial day through June however.

Nominating: Toni Woodard

Ruth Skinner is now the youth librarian. Please thank her for her service!

2014 Ministry fair is scheduled for Feb 2^{nd} and the focus will be on ministries' specific needs.

Nomination for new recording clerk is Bonnie Caouette. Approved!!

Thanks was given to Carolynn and Jon Boehm for all their years of service here at Cherry Grove. © (awe shucks)

Treasury: Toni Woodard

A formal Designated Fund Policy was brought to the floor:

Key point is "Cherry Grove Friends Church shall maintain discretion and control over all contributions and the ultimate determination of how all donated funds are allocated. Cherry Grove will make every effort to honor a donor's designation; however, all contributions become the property of Cherry Grove Friends Church and as such the church has the discretion to determine how best to use all contributions to carry out it's mission and purpose."

For more detailed information on the proposed policy please contact the church office for a hard copy of minutes.

It was asked if we could have a printout of the policy available for everyone in the church. Toni answered yes, the knowledge will be made easily accessible once policy is approved. **Policy was approved!**

Stewards: Rob King

Proposed budget for 2014 was brought to the floor. Please see office hard copy for detailed information.

Cherry grove designates up to 100% of Pastor's Salary as housing allowance in 2014 and future years.

Proposed budget for 2014 was approved!

Other items from the floor

Andrea wanted to give a special thanks to those that helped put her new roof on! Thank you so much!

Meeting done at 1:20

Notes hastily done for last time by Carolynn Boehm[©]
Thanks for letting me do this simple service for the last 12+ years!